MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

OCTOBER 8, 2007

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission was held on October 8, 2007 at 6:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Robert Weitzel, Chairman



Robert Vogel
John Walters 




Charles Fox

Joseph Bucks

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Manager
Visitors – Ronald Sieling, Terry St. Clair, and James Dewar.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Robert Weitzel, Chairman.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meetings held on August 13th and September 10, 2007 – Weitzel asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Walters moved and Bucks seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

2.
Old Business:  None.
3.
New Business:  

A.
St. Clair Resort Development – Terry St. Clair has submitted an updated subdivision plan for the Kickapoo Lakeside Townhouses.  Mr. St. Clair has reduced the size of the Chicora Townhouse from a four plex to a duplex, thus creating a 15 foot side yard set back instead of the minimum 10 foot set back.  Also, they have relocated Kickapoo Court and Pow Wow Court which is taking all traffic from in front of the Takacs property plus it will allow the Borough maintenance trucks to enter the Sewage Treatment Plant rather than climbing the hill in front of the Takacs property.


The Land Development Plan for the Kickapoo Lakeside Townhouses Land Development has been approved by the Somerset County Planning Commission; copy of approval was attached.

Sieling stated that it is unfair to use South Peninsula Drive as the main entrance to this development.  90 percent of the residents on South Peninsula Drive don’t want the traffic from this development to use South Peninsula Drive.  Mr. St. Clair owns enough property above this development and he can make the main entrance to his development on his own property.

Sieling questioned St. Clair about the status of the NPDES Permit?

St. Clair stated that the temporary measures are in place.  Mr. Sieling should call Keith Largent, from the Somerset County Soil Conservation District, and ask that question of him.


This matter was tabled and will be discussed further at the October 22nd regularly scheduled meeting.


With no further business to discuss, Bucks moved and Walters seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission will be held on October 22, 2007 at 6:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Manager
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